Minutes F.G. meeting 3 Marshall Terrace Shap 06.09.13

Present;- Peter Clarke, Chris Cant, Sarah Clarke, Joan Robinson, Peter Dicken.

Apologies;- Maureen Ward, Peter Ward, Oliver Coles, Lynn Barnes, Nigel Jenkins, Jaki Bell, Barbara Daniels, Malcolm Preston-Green, Naomi van de Velden  
1.Strategy for Acorn Bank was discussed. Unfortunately we don’t have the expertise, equipment or, more pertinently, manpower, to run an apple juicing/tasting stall on the N.cog model. However, we will juice with the Mehu Liisa steam juicer as we successfully did a couple of years ago. This has certain advantages as it can also be used to produce juice for fruit jellies  and sterilized juice for storage, however, it isn’t suitable for producing different flavours of juice on the same day as the process is slow.
We will highlight storage methods for fruit and veg such as drying, freezing, bottling, pickling etc. Hedgerow fruits will we showcased.

2.It was hoped that MalcolmPreston- Green from the Appleby Edibles group would have been able to join us to discuss plans for the Station Yard Poly-tunnel but unfortunately, family commitments took precedence. However, JR reported that they appear to have hit a funding barrier. It was thought that the tunnel could have a potential educational value, as it is close to the Appleby Heritage Centre.
3.Arrangements for the social and ceilidh in Appleby Market Hall on  November 2nd are pressing ahead.

4.Verjus, cider and related apple based produce were  discussed due to the bumper season that we seem to be heading for – crab-apple jelly, rowanberry jelly etc.

5.The desirability of links with groups such as Appleby Edibles and Brough Orchard Group was discussed with a view to having links to the Pact website. It would seem useful for all such groups to exchange information about events and general food matters. PD to follow up.

6.JR reported on her group’s success in the recent visit by RHS. As time was  very limited before the visit and with little previous experience to draw on as to requirements, the whole town did well, with favourable comments about St. Andrew’s Churchyard, the station planters and the Salvation Army planters.  Stone soup day will go ahead on February 1st this year. This could be linked to St. Cecilia’s day, feb2nd as she is the patron saint of throats (and by extention, actors, singers, storytellers etc).

7.A shopping trolley mounted planter for St Andrew’s Churchyard? Paul from the soup shop is prepared to manage one and it could be wheeled into the Devonshire Arcade at closing time to discourage vandalism.

8.SC initiated discussion about a possible ‘bank’ of case studies of past projects, for instance, allotments, village hall usage, events, gardens etc. this could be made available on the Pact website and so be available on future occasions. History can always inform the future!

9.PD reported on a recent farm visit in Eden Hall. This dairy farm, although not organic, does manage in an efficient and carbon sensitive way – permanent pasture, minimum us of chemicals, reduced animal stressing. It would appear that with very little change, for example lowering the stocking rate, this could represent a transitioning model.

10. SC mooted the idea of a meeting between all the local food groups. This met with general approval and will be followed up

11.Next meeting Friday Oct 4th. 3 Marshall Terrace unless otherwise arranged.         

